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Meeting minutes-April 5, 2016
The Delaware Nutrient Management Commission 

In attendance:

Commission Members Present: Bill Vanderwende, Scott Webb,  Kenny Blessing, David Baker, Bud O’Neil, Brenna Goggin,  Mark Adkins, Laura Hill, Ken Horeis, Bob Palmer
Ex-officios Present:  David Small, Ming Lau, Chris Brosch
Commission Members Absent: Jim Elliott, Lisa McCormick, Jessica Inhof, Richard Sterling

Others Present: Sheila Lomas, Gregg Hellers, Carol Atkinson, Herman Cook, Ken Outt, Gerhard Maute, Eugene Maute, Garry Killmon, Urial Miller, Jessica Collins, Wayne Hudson, James Atkinson, Bruce Clark II, Herman Cook, Ken Outten, Willard Legar, Chris Shoenbeck, Bassam Elmasri,    Lauren Torres, , Bob Colemen, Sally Kepfer, Mindy Burd,  Sydney Riggi
This meeting was properly notified and posted as required by law. 
Call to Order/Welcome:
Chairman Vanderwende called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m., welcomed everyone in attendance, and reminded those seeking education credits to sign the sign-in sheet. 

Approval of Minutes:
A motion was heard to approve the minutes of the Full Commission Meeting minutes of February 2, 2016. 

Discussion and Action Items:
Update on Consultants Meeting- Chris Brosch
· A meeting was held with the consultant to discuss the annual Soil P readings
· A letter was drafted that will go out to the farmers and the final copy was submitted to the committee for approval

· We will be scheduling county public meetings before the letter gets mailed out to the farmers
· ACTION: The commission approved the letter and the path forward to collect the data requested

Proposal for change of manure transport rates- Chris Brosch
· Chris requested an immediate approval of a lower rate for relocation reimbursement due to our budget restraints
· The commission was given a table showing what we would be paying in relocation reimbursement with lowering the rate

· The commission was asked to approve the new rate of $0.12 per mile and $15.00 cap

· ACTION: The commission approved the immediate rate change for relocation reimbursement
· This rate went into effect as of March 1, 2016

Update on Planning Subcommittee meeting- Chris Brosch and Dave Baker
· Dave Baker spoke about the subcommittee meetings, he stated that they started to draft a potential  recommendation of committees to modify some parts of the act
· It was determined that it would be better to wait until next session before presenting to legislation

· Dave stated he was concerned about filling slots on the commission due to the requirements that are now listed

· The subcommittee is looking at the position term length to where they may like to limit the term so that we can have some new membership

· Chris talked about the regulation on the suburb side of nutrient management, especially lawn fertilization

· Chris stated that he would be keeping tabs on what is going on and that he will update the commission as things progress

· This also includes the commercial applicators that apply the chemicals to the residential lawn property

· Ed Kee stated that we would need more resources to be able to take on regulating that community without any additional help

Salesforce update- Lauren Torres
· Lauren explained where we are in Salesforce
· She let the commission know that it is taking us twice as long to enter data from the annual reports due to the new process with Salesforce as our new database

· Lauren told the commission that even though we are working out the “kinks” with the new database, how it would be able to do a lot more than our old database

· She told them about our new email feature where we can email the farmers their annual report instead of mailing it and they can send it back to us through email

· Lauren, Mindy and Sydney are working on changing the verbiage of the letter that goes out to the farmer when it is time for their certification renewal.  We are trying to make it less confusing on the farmer

· Lauren let the commission know that we did a major archiving with the history of the Nutrient Management program from the beginning of the program to present date

· It was asked from the commission what kind of response we got this year from the annual report.  Lauren let them know that we were at about a 70% return rate
CAFO Technical memo- Chris Brosch
· The CAFO documents were posted in October and a public meeting was held in December

· Then DDA had to craft a technical response letter in response to the two comments

· There were two minor revisions, one to the fact sheet (EPA requires maps) and one to the permit (an oversite in the wording of the document)

· The hearing was held and the hearing officer wrote a report and reviewed the technical response that we created.  Secretary Kee and Secretary Small created a Secretary’s order to issue the permit (summary of technical response and hearing officers report)

· A sample of the finalized general permit was given to the commissioners for their review

· Farms will begin to be visited (from the largest to the smallest) and the farmers will be given all information needed to them to cover them under the general permit. Their application will be gone over and any questions they have, will be answered
· The public notice to will be given to the applicants of the permit, it will explain the process that they need to follow,  and a summarized version of the Secretary’s 

· The number of people that should receive this is approximately 400 and we have received about 180 replies to what we have already mailed out

· Laura Hill asked about the record keeping for the growers, Lauren told her that they are looking into revising the record books and coming up with other templates for the farmers to use.  Record keeping will be gone over with the farmer and they will be given a template if needed

· The general permit went into effect on April 1, 2016 and is good until March 31, 2021
Administrators Report- Chris Brosch & Program staff

· Chris announced that  are on track for our goal of 60 audits
· Chris state that we are reconciling the UD certification with Salesforce

· The department has had  three informal complaints of manure spreading 

· There are two open complaints that we are still monitoring but should be removed by next month

· Chris told the commission about a formal complaint regarding Andrew Hudyma (the pads are not being kept  clean in the area around the pads are darkened with litter and the lower wetter spots had signs of active eutrophication) Mr. Hudyma was given examples of what he could do to fix these issues and he hasn’t complied with any of the and he has been persistently non-compliant, there was a formal complaint memo on file and a letter that was sent to Mr. Hudyma and he was asked to pay a $500 fine or to request a hearing. He has chosen to request a hearing in which Chris will schedule with him and let the commission know when it will be held.    The commission will appoint a hearing officer for this hearing.

· ACTION: It was suggested to let Mr. Hudyma pick the date and then the commission will work around such date  This hearing must take place within 120 days
· The poultry integrator for this grower has been notified as well on what he is not compliant with 

· There was a revised budget table attached to the Administrators report for the commissioner’s review.  Chris pointed out how the relocation funds have been completely spent

Next Meeting: The next regular Full Commission meeting will be May 3, 2016 at 7:00 pm. He cautioned that the meeting may be canceled if there are no actionable items, and there will be notification of such cancellation. 
Adjournment:
Chairman Vanderwende adjourned the meeting at 7:25 pm. 

Approved,

B. Vanderwende, Chairman
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